Guidelines for the Special Inspection, Testing and Structural Observation Program based on the 
2014 Oregon Structural Specialty Code (OSSC) 
SEAO is a non-profit, volunteer professional organization whose purpose is to provide a forum for structural engineers in Oregon to interact and work to encourage practice in accordance with ethical and professional standards. To carry out the purpose of this organization, SEAO has a variety of volunteer committees that work to address technical, legislative, and professional issues affecting SEAO members. In September 2005, SEAO adopted the Guidelines for the Special Inspection and Structural Observation Program developed by members of varying backgrounds, experiences, education, and job responsibilities that reflect the diversity of the structural engineering profession. Materials were changed and adopted in the spring of 2014 to provide code-current material.

Select the materials that are compatible with the code requirements for your project:
Version ONE: 
2004 OSSC and 2003 IBC
Version TWO: 
2007 OSSC and 2006 IBC

Version THREE:
2010 OSSC and 2009 IBC

Version FOUR:
2014 OSSC and 2012 IBC
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